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ANNOUNCEMENT 

Temporary Ban on Passenger Flights to Thailand &  

Quarantine of Passengers in Government-Arranged Facilities 

 

  Further to the Announcement on the Travelling of Thai 

Nationals to Thailand from Foreign Countries During 2-15 April 2020, 

dated 2 April B.E. 2563 (2020), the Royal Thai Embassy wishes to 

make additional announcement as follows:   

  1. Today (3 April 2020) at 18.30 hrs., the Embassy was 

informed that the Civil Aviation Authority of Thailand (CAAT) has 

issued a Notification on Temporary Ban on Passenger Flights to 

Thailand, effective from 4 April 2020 at 00.01 hrs. until 6 April 2020 

at 23.59 hrs. (Thailand’s local time), as attached hereto. Therefore, all 

travellers planning to visit Thailand during the said period are advised 

to contact their air operators at the earliest opportunity.  

  2. At its meeting on 2 April 2020 chaired by the Prime 

Minister of Thailand, the Centre for COVID-19 Situation 

Administration (CCSA) decided that both Thai and foreign passengers 

arriving in Thailand from this point onwards will be obliged to undergo 

a quarantine in Government-arranged facilities for 14 days in all cases. 
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